
 
 
  
 
 
 

May 5th, 2015 
 

Supplementary Submission To the Australian Senate Select Committee on Wind Turbines  
 
As noted in our submission dated February 14th 2015, the Oaklands Hill Wind Farm began 
operation in August 2011 and within a matter of weeks our sheep dogs became affected and 
my husband began to wake suddenly at night with heart palpitations and felt his heart was 
going to jump out of his chest. He had an exhaustive range of cardiac testing and no 
underlying heart problems could be found. 

AGL turned nine turbines off at night for 3 years from March 2012. They told us they were 
going to fit dampeners to the gear boxes of the turbines to fix the ‘tonality problem’ and 
return operation to full capacity by November 2013. However this did not happen at that time 
but on Wednesday night (March 25th 2015), the turbines were all turned back on at 
night, after being off for 3 years.  

With the turbines off at night, the palpitations had subsided and we had been able to survive 
and work our farm. With the turbines back on we are again being constantly woken and in 
just four weeks – Thursday April 23rd 2015 - my husband was awoken at 4.10 am with the 
palpitations again, lasting 20 minutes. I rang the AGL complaints line stating Bill was having 
palpitations and that the turbines needed to be turned off.  We visited our doctor the next 
morning.  

Helena Orel from AGL rang me on the next day Friday April 24th. She gave me a complaints 
number and stated that no doctor had ever reported any problems to AGL. I asked who, 
within AGL, we ask our Doctor to speak to or write to. The attached email is AGL’s reply. 

Yours sincerely 

Sandy Rogerson  
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